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The wind blows where it wishes, 

and you hear its sound, but you do 

not know where it comes from or 

where it goes.  So it is with 

everyone who is born of the Spirit.  

John 3:8 

GATHERING SCHEDULE   

Board Meeting      6:00 P.M. 

Fellowship             6:30 P.M. 

Worship                 7:30 P.M.                                                      

May 21
st
 – UMC George 

West 

June 18
th

 – First 

Presbyterian Beeville 

July 16
th

 – UMC Fashing – 

Pot Luck 

August 27th –UMC Pettus 

September 17
th

 – UMC 

Three Rivers 

 

Adrienne Zermeno 

Community      

Spiritual       

Director 

 
“Peter, an apostle of Jesus 
Christ, To God’s elect, exiles 
scattered throughout the 
provinces … who have been 
chosen according to the 
foreknowledge of God the 
Father, through the sanctifying 
work of the Spirit, to be obedient 
to Jesus Christ and sprinkled 
with his blood: Grace and peace 
be yours in abundance.” 

NIV 2-1:1 1 Peter  

 
To my Emmaus sisters and 
brothers, who God has chosen, 
and the Holy Spirit is working in, 
who submit to Christ and are 
given his grace.  
 

 
At this time it is important for us 
to be the church that is 
scattered. We can’t do things 
the way that we have always 
done things, even though those 
things helped to form us and 
shape us. More than ever we 
realize how important it is for us 
to have the means of grace in 
our toolbox through piety, study, 
and action. Without those 
means of grace we begin to feel 
even more isolated, frustrated, 
or worried. The means of grace 
help us to experience the 
fullness of God who is restoring 
and reconciling. 
 
 
 

See Adrienne Page 2 

 

 Danny Denson 

Community 

Lay Director 

 

Greetings and God Blessings to 
All 

Well another month of the “new 
normal” has come and gone. I 
pray that this message finds 
everyone safe and well. In these 
times of isolation, please reach 
out to those elderly who live 
alone or are in assisted care. We 
need to be God’s messenger 
and remind them that they are 
not alone or forgotten, remind 
them that they are loved, and 
that soon people will be able to 
visit again.  

 

We are still uncertain about our 
gathering and Board Meeting 
this month. It is a wait and see if 
further restrictions are lifted. 
There is still talk of limiting 
gathering sizes through the 
summer. This could jeopardize 
everything that we are 
scheduled. Please be in prayer 
about our future. 
 
 

We have mentioned that since 
we have not had a gathering, 
our finances have declined. We 
are still in good shape for now. 
Thank you to those who 
donated to help offset the 
insurance premiums that we 
just paid but we are still several 
thousand short to recuperate 
that expense. 
 

 
See Danny Page 2 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you will give a  

Fourth Day Talk 

at a gathering,  

 Contact: Mitch Luna 

fullmoonwalk@yahoo.com 

361-362-3383 

 

 

Adrienne continued from page 1 

 

 
God has a history of being with scattered wandering people, whether it be those following Moses through the 
wilderness, the early church meeting scattered that Peter is encouraging, or us.  
 
 
Please keep your Emmaus sisters and brothers in Christ in prayer, we are all going through this in many different 
ways. Come Holy Spirit, come. Fill the hearts of your faithful and kindle in us fire of your love. 
 
 
Grace and peace be your in abundance.  
 
 

De Colores!   
Pastor Adrienne 
 

Danny continued from page 

 

I had been praying about a passage to go with this article and received the following from my friend, Pastor Adam Knapp:  

Lord, we all want life to return to normal. We have ridden this rollercoaster of emotions long enough. We are tired of the 
seemingly endless stream of anxiety-producing updates, reports, posts, clips, videos and commentaries.  

We just want our normal lives back! We identify with the disciples, who after enduring the emotional whirlwind of events 
from Palm Sunday to Maudy Thursday and Good Friday to Resurrection Sunday decided to seek solace in the familiar setting 
of a fishing boat on the Sea Galilee.  

Holy Spirit remind us that Christ’s resurrection resurrects us to changed lives rather than the normal lives. Resurrect us today, 
O Risen One. Fill us with a new normal life oriented around the others seeking and others serving life of Jesus Christ our Lord. 
Transform us into instruments of righteousness, people whose peace, patience, kindness, joy, love, gentleness, goodness, 
faithfulness, and self-control show others how to live normally in the midst of abnormal times. In the name of the Eternal 
Three-in-one. Amen 

De Colores!!!   
Danny 
 

Prayer Requests 

 

Walk # 70  Pilgrims   Walk #71

 Gary Morgan  Weston Brown    

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Susan Warner            

Lay Director              

Walk # 71            

October   2020 

 

 

 

 
 

Greetings Emmaus Brothers and Sisters: I hope and pray that you all are doing well and coping with everything 
during this time of uncertainty.  None of us know what the future holds, but I know that we all know who holds 
the future in His hands.  As we all try to figure out what the new normal is, I am choosing to go forward with 
plans to make the Women’s Walk # 71 the Best Walk Ever for all the pilgrims whom God is going to call on this 
journey.  As you can see from my heading, I am very hopeful that we will be able to go to team Selection on 
May 3rd.  I graciously thank everyone who has heeded God’s call to be part of this team. If God is still nudging 
you, there is still time to respond to His call. Remember, how blessed you were on your walk? If you have never 
worked a team, the blessing is very similar, yet different. I have worked about ten walks and each time I am in 
awe of how much God blesses me by His presence, by observing what He accomplishes in the hearts of the 
pilgrims, and by giving us many more forever friends.  

 We still need team members. We need at least 34 more pilgrims! We need members to commit to sharing 
different forms of Agape with us! The Women’s Walk # 71 Agape Book is on the Windmill Emmaus Facebook 
page and it was recently e-mailed to each of you.  We need prayer warriors to commit to pray for us now and 
during the 72 hour walk on Oct. 1-4, 2020! Pastor Adrienne Zermeno is in charge of the prayer vigil. Please 
contact her and sign up for a prayer slot(s) as soon as possible. We all know that the Walk cannot start until the 
prayer vigil is complete.  

God Bless You All! 

De Colores!  !  

“Doc” 

Susan Warner    Address: 500 South Hillside Drive #2101 Beeville, TX 78102 

Lay Director  E-mails-  drsusanwarner@yahoo.com and/or smwarner2020@gmail.com 

Walk #71 

Oct. 1-4, 2020    Phone- 361-877-9880  

  

 
 

 

 

Todd Fuller          

Lay Director     

Walk  #70 

April 16-19, 2020 

 

 

Hello Windmill Emmaus, 

Do you ever feel as though there is someplace you should be?  And not just a 

location?  Maybe spiritually? Maybe intellectually? Maybe emotionally?  The reason I 

ask?!  April 2012, I was supposed to be on the Walk to Emmaus!  I was there; heart, mind 
and soul.  I was created as a new being through that weekend.  It shaped me!  It molded 

me!  I was the “CLAY”.  Take a moment to remember that feeling you had! 

The postponement of Walk #70 should not bring us down!  It should lift us up!  We know 

the joys, the feelings, the change that happens to most people in this 3 day journey.  We 

know the life changes that happen as being drawn more closely to God.  Let us continue to 

remember those feelings. 

Walk to Emmaus #70 has been rescheduled to August 20-23, 2020.  We cannot rest on our 

laurels.  There are still Men that need this experience for themselves, their families, their 

churches, their communities, and for God.  Let us keep the enthusiasm.  Let us keep the 
motivation.  Let us be diligent in the work of the Lord.  And remember that this Walk to 

Emmaus #70 is for us as well. 

Lastly, in today’s World, the only Constant is change in our daily lives.  His Love is 

steadfast, determined, diligent, and persevering.  Let us be more like our Lord and Savior. 

 
De Colores 

 Todd Fuller 

 

mailto:drsusanwarner@yahoo.com
mailto:smwarner2020@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

WINDMILL EMMAUS COMMUNITY  

BOARD MEMBERS  2020 

 Danny Denson             (Community Lay Director)  

Mitch Luna                  (Assistant Community Lay Director) 

Leanne Fox                  (Secretary) 

Tricia Denson              (Treasurer) 

Danny Dobson             (Community Board Rep)             

Adrienne Zermeno       (Community Spiritual Director)                                                

Kristie Crisp                 (Assistant Spiritual Director) 

Don Taylor                   (Assistant Spiritual Director) 
Dean Fleming               (Assistant Spiritual Director) 

Susan Warner 

Patricia Kopplin     

Paula Morgan         

Richard Webb         

Chase Kopplin        

Jessica Kuehlem         

Judy Luna              

Regina Terry           

  

FIRST UNITED 

METHODIST CHURCH  

106 E. CLEVELAND ST.     

BEEVILLE, TEXAS 

78102 

To receive the Breeze via email send your email address to windmillprayers@gmail.com and The Denson’s will 

send the Breeze to your email address. 

Windmill Emmaus Financial Report 

General Operating Fund           $  

Scholarship Fund            $ 

Total Funds Available            $ 

Gathering attendance                      

 

 If you are unable to attend monthly gatherings but 

would like to contribute to the financial needs of 

your Windmill Emmaus Community, donations can 

be sent to Tricia Denson (treasurer), P. O. Box 26, 

Beeville, Texas 78104. 

 

  

mailto:windmillprayers@gmail.com

